Selectmen's Meeting October 3, 2016 4:00 pm

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck and Michael J. Donaroma.

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was the quarterly report of Animal Control Officer Barbara Prada. Ms. Prada was present.

Ms. Prada gave the report in writing to the Board and stated there were lots of bat calls and an unusual number of dog bites. Mostly kids walking dogs and the dogs getting away from them.

Mr. Smadbeck moved to accept the report. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.

The Board then voted the following items:

To appoint Reade Milne as Assistant Building Inspector for a period of 30 days.

A Yard Sale for Rush and Fisher on Pent Lane.

The Election Warrant for the November Election.

Ms. Serpa then recognized concerned resident Pat Tyra.

Ms. Tyra stated that the bricks she had complained about on Dock St. and the Kelley St. sidewalk still hadn't been fixed. She then thanked Conservation Agent Jane Varkonda for all her help fixing the view easement at Jernegan Pond.

The Board thanked Ms. Tyra for bringing the sidewalk issues to their attention and will ask the Highway Superintendant to address the issues.

At 4:08 PM Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.

Approved:

Talgale! Coll

Arthur Smadbeck

Michael J. Donaroma Board of Selectmen Respectfully submitted,

Kristy Rose Assistant